                                          Regular Meeting March 13, 2024
     The meeting was called to order at 7:30PM, Following a Public hear regarding tax exemptions for senior citizens. Present were Mayor Mahoney, Trustees VanDervoort, Matson and Carson. Trustee Fairclough via phone. Clerk Koblensky, Treasurer Ryan VanDervoort, Attorney Glavin, Chief Don Baldwin, Craig Falcone and Michele Cleary. 
 Trustee VanDervoort moved to waive the reading from the previous meeting and special meeting. Trustee Carson seconded the motion, which passed unanimously.

COMMITTEE REPORTS:

      Trustee Carson -     Work has been done in the following areas:          pothole repair, tree trimming and removal and bollard location. Full report is available in the Village office.
       Trustee Fairclough-     no report
       Trustee Matson-   canalfest meeting on March 27th. 
      Trustee VanDervoort reports-    there were 7 alarms for the month of February, yearly service will be done on car 662 642 and 672.The companies have been out doing company trainings weekly. Continuing with MBK training 2nd and 4th Wednesday of the month. We had our installation banquet where our officers were installed.
      The financial reports for the month of February are as follows: Checking Acct. $152,013; Money Market Acct. $516,920, for a total fund balance of $668,933. Special projects fund balance $83,325; 
Unaudited Utilites $25,055; Payroll $8,413; Section 8, $40,064.The current General abstract is $28,330.99.
 Trustee VanDervoort moved to pay the bill upon the approval of the department heads and the Village Board. Trustee Matson seconded the motion, which passed unanimously.
Mayor reports-   Final paper work has been summited for the fire house project.
Trustee Carson offered resolution#       to adopt change to Waterford code chapter 186 for senior citizen exemption. Trustee VanDervoort offered the second. All Trustees and Mayor Mahoney voted yes.
  Trustee Carson offered resolution#        to call for a budget workshop on March 25th at 7:00PM. Trustee VanDeroort offered the second. All Trustees and Mayor Mahoney voted yes. 
       Trustee VanDervoort offered resolution#           to call for a public hearing on the tentative budget for the fiscal year 2024-2025 on April 10, 2024 at 7:15PM. Trustee Carson offered the second. All Trustees and Mayor Mahoney voted yes. 
                 Trustee VanDervoort offered resolution#    authorize two firemen from the truck committee to attend trade show in (FDIC in Indianapolis) in April. Trustee Matson offered the second. All Trustees and Mayor Mahoney voted yes.

     Trustee Matson offered resolution#    authorize two handicap signs at 7and 10 First Street. Trustee VanDervoort offered the second. All Trustees and Mayor Mahoney voted yes.
      Trustee Carson offered resolution#      install a bollard in front of pole 13 at Hudson Street alley. Trustee VanDervoort offered the second. All trustees and Mayor Mahoney voted yes.

             Michelle Cleary addressed the Board in regards to lawn and leaf pickup as to when it will resume and also a missing historical sign along the Champlain path.
                    As there was no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 7:57PM.

                                                                                                    Respectfully yours,

                                                                                          Robin Koblensky, Village Clerk

